CIaCkamaS Fire DiStriCt #1 — rire Prevention Division

October 31, 2016

City of Oregon City, Community Development Department
Pete Walter, Planner

221 Molalla Avenue

Oregon City, OR 97045

Re: Oregon City Annexation AN-16-0003
Mr. Walter:

Clackamas Fire District #1 appreciates the opportunity to comment on proposed annexations. The area proposed to be
annexed, within document AN-16-003, is within Clackamas Fire District #1 service area. The Fire District provides fire and
ALS (advanced life support) services to all areas it protects.

The area is primarily served by Hilltop Fire Station #16, which is located at 19340 Molalla Avenue in Oregon City. Based on
our Standards of Cover document, the total response time to this area is approximately 8 minutes. Additionally, this area is
served by Beavercreek Fire Station #10 located at 22310 S. Beavercreek Rd.

Clackamas Fire District #1 currently does not have any problems serving that area with fire and ALS services. The Fire
District will not have any service delivery issues as future development occurs as well. We anticipate that as urbanization
occurs, our response times will remain within acceptable industry standards. Clackamas Fire District #1 works closely with
our Cities to review new development applications to assure continued fire and life safety.

Sincerely,
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Dotdg Whiteley
Division Chief - Fire Marshal
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